

"A LITTLE BIT OF COUNTRY" SEPTEMBER 2017 CITY NEWSLETTER

Mayor

Jeff Acerson

City Center Offices

100 North State St./Upper Level 785-5043

Community Development

100 North State St./Lower Level 785-7687

Public Works

946 West Center Street 796-7954

Justice Court

100 North State Street Upper Level 785-1971

Police Department

90 North State Street Emergency - 911 Non-emergency Dispatch 229-7070 Police Department Offices 769-8600

Fire/EMS

90 North State Street Emergency - 911 Non-emergency Dispatch 229-7070 Other Fire Services 229-7327

Aquatics Center

60 West 60 North 610-4160

Community/Senior Center

25 North Main 769-8637/769-8625

City Website

www.lindoncity.org www.facebook.com/lindoncity



Lindon City has prepared its 2017
"State of the City Report" that is intended to be a brief overview of various services provided and activities performed by Lindon City. It will highlight Lindon's past achievements and provide insight into some of Lindon's future challenges. Click on the link below to view the report.

2017 State of the City Report

2017 Drill Down for Safety

Each September we come together as a community to practice our emergency response skills. This event is scheduled each year to occur near the anniversary of the terror events of 9/11 with the intent of raising awareness and agency ability in the areas of emergency management and emergency preparedness.

This year's drill has been in planning since the post-operation debrief of last year. Lindon enjoys a dedicated team of Volunteer Drill Coordinators who have spent hours preparing and training for this event. With this being my first year at the Lindon PD, I am particularly grateful for their dedication and patience as I learn my role and responsibilities for this drill and potential future events.

This year we will be conducting the drill right on the anniversary of 9/11 at 6pm. At that time we ask for everyone in the City to respond to their Block Captains home. If you will be out of town or cannot attend that evening, please let a trusted neighbor know in advance so they can report that your family is away and accounted for. In an actual event, that little notification may save hours of unnecessary resources spent searching to determine your condition. For most of you that is the only request.

Block Captains, Neighborhood Coordinators and Area Coordination Teams will then work with City Emergency Managers to develop and improve upon communication channels to the City Emergency Operations Center and then practice sending resources, personnel, supplies and information back into the areas of the City that are in need. Our goal is to work through problems and make our mistakes as we practice the drill and not in an actual future emergency.

In addition to the city-wide drill, there will be drills conducted at each school and care facility in Lindon. We also ask those that work in Lindon to have a business drill, with an actual evacuation drill and discussions regarding the various disasters or threats that could affect their businesses and employees.

Lindon City will continue to lead in the effort of personal preparedness, and as a city we are dedicated to promoting safety and emergency preparedness efforts among its residents. Our efforts as a community are getting attention as each year more and more surrounding cities come to observe us and have us help them to develop their own preparedness programs. Please participate in the drill and make this a fun event with neighbors and friends as you practice together and become prepared for potential events in the future. Let's look out for one another! Click here for the Drill Down for Safety Website for more information.

Josh Adams, Chief of Police







The annual Lindon Days celebration for 2017 was a great success! A HUGE thank you to the Lindon Days Sponsors, Elected Officials, City Staff and great

Lindon residents who stepped up to make the Lindon Days Celebration such a successful and fun tradition! Lindon Days would not be possible without you! Congratulations and thank you to the 2017 Lindon Days Grand Marshals, Scott and Brenda Cullimore! Your years of service to the community are greatly appreciated!

Lindon Indoor Soccer league focuses on passing, trapping, defending, shooting and sportsmanship! 15 minute team practices will be held prior to 30 minute games. Leagues will begin the last week of November and will carry through the second week of January. There will be one practice game and 5 season games. No games will be played the week of Christmas. Please do note that we WILL play games on 12/20, 12/21 and 1/2.

Games will be held at the Lindon Community Center (25 N Main Street) at 4:30 p.m., 5:30 p.m., & 6:30 p.m. Games for 4-5 year olds will be held on Tuesdays, 6-7 year olds on Wednesday, and 8-9 year olds on Thursdays. This league has limited space and fills up fast. Team jersey is provided. Tennis shoes/indoor soccer shoes and shin guards are required.

Fee: \$35 Registration: September 11- October 23rd (\$5 late fee 10/24-10/30, space permitting)

Coaches meeting TBA. Volunteer coaches will receive a \$10 off any Lindon sport coupon at the end of the season. Without our volunteers our leagues would not be possible.



Future Land Use Survey Feedback **Opportunity**

How will the City look tomorrow? Lindon City has a

'General Plan' document that consists of goals, policies, and maps intended to help guide the future development of the city for the next 20 to 50 years. The document is periodically

updated to ensure adequate planning for the future. Clicking the link below and completing the survey is an opportunity for you to participate in the future vision of our community. Click here to take the survey. It should take about 15 minutes to complete. Thank you!

LINDON SENIOR CENTER NEWS





Weekly Activities & Classes for September

- Monday Grocery Shopping: 11:00 am
- Monday & Wednesday Family History Class: 1:00
- Tuesday Pickle Ball: 10:00 am
- Wednesday TOPS: 10:30 am
- 3rd Wednesday Bunco 12:30 pm
- 3rd Wednesday Yoga 11:30 pm
- Friday Bingo 12:30
- Sept. 4th Labor Day (Center Closed)
- Sept. 8th The Soap Factory
- Sept. 10th Grandparents Day Sept. 15th M & M Band & Refreshments
- Sept. 22nd First day of Autumn



Senior Center September Menu Senior September Newsletter

Digital Family History Books



Come and learn how to gather your family history stories and share interesting and unique attributes that can bring future generations and communities together. 8 week course at the Lindon Computer Lab. Smart phones, tablets, laptops and the cloud make publishing your book accessible to all

your family now and in the future!

When: Weekly Thursday September 7-26

Time: 1:00 pm

Where: Lindon Senior Computer lab (25 N Main)

(first class will be 1 hour long, the other 7 classes are 2 hours)



Senior Outing!

Come and make homemade soap at the **Soap Factory** on September 8th. We will leave the Senior Center on the bus at 12:45. This is a Free outing but the cost of the soap is \$1-\$5 a bar. Hope to see you there!



Pet of the Month

The North Utah Valley Animal Shelter has many fantastic animals waiting for loving homes. One such is this darling tan Chihuahua, neutered male dog named Little Dude. Little Dude is about 8 years of age and is considered a small dog.

Little Dude has been up for adoption since 8/11/2017. He is house trained and knows the command sit, stay, and treat. He has been around the neighborhood dogs and gets along well with them. He would do best in a place with no children. His adoption price is \$52.00. For more information on Little Dude, or any of our other outstanding pets, contact us at (801) 785-3442 or Click here to visit our website. We are located at 193 N 2000 W in Lindon, UT.

MEET THE CANDIDATES NIGHT

"Meet the Candidates Night" for the upcoming General Election will be held on Thursday, October 12, 2017 at 7:00 p.m. at the Community Center Cultural Arts Auditorium.

Four (4) candidates have declared candidacy for the two (2) open four year term City Council seats as follows:

Jake Hoyt, Russell Stay, Van Broderick & Desiree Green

Two candidates are vying for the one (1) open two year term City Council seat as follows:

Dustin Sweeten and Daril Magleby

Jeff Acerson is running un-opposed for the four year term Mayoral seat.

Come out to meet the candidates and ask them your questions about the issues facing your community! Click here to read candidate bios.

*Please note: Candidate names are listed per the 2012-2013 Master Ballot Position List (Utah State Code 20A-6-305).

Please note that Lindon City is coordinating with Utah County to administer an all vote by mail election. Any election questions call the Utah County Elections Division office at 801-851-8109 ex #5 or contact the Lindon City Recorder at kmoosman@lindoncity.org.

Public Works Pointers

Just a reminder that Lindon has daytime watering restrictions to conserve our water resources. City policy is that outside watering is prohibited between hours of 10 am and 6 pm. First-time violators of this policy will receive a door hanger with a reminder of restrictions. Repeated violations may result in your irrigation water being turned off. Also, please



be vigilant for cross-connections, such connections between the culinary and irrigation systems have the potential to contaminate the city's water supply. Thank you for observing these watering hours, and remember to turn off your sprinklers if it's raining! Also,

in order to prevent flooding, please make sure that our storm drains are kept free from debris. For any questions regarding possible cross-connections please contact our public works department at 801-796-7954. 2016 Drinking Water Quality Report

Utah County Health Department Immunization Clinic



Lindon City Center, 100 North State Street Thursday, September 21, 2017 2:30 pm – 5:00 pm Open to the Public

<u>Immunization Form</u> <u>Clinic Flyer</u>



HISTORICAL COMMISSION PICKS THREE "YARDS OF THE MONTH"



The Lindon City Historical Commission, headed by Lyle Lamoreaux, has chosen three homes to be highlighted monthly because of their work and efforts to make their yards and gardens beautiful. Three homes will be chosen for the next several months as weather permits (June and July highlighted in this issue). These homes are from three neighborhoods, The Foothill neighborhood, the Central neighborhood and the West neighborhood. By dividing the city into three neighborhoods we are able to highlight and honor more people each year. If you know of a neighbor or resident you feel has a home you would like to see nominated please email <code>llamoreau@lindoncity.org</code>

The following three households were chosen for the month of August:

The Foothill Neighborhood: **Johnny and Diane McCoy** 230 North 550 East



The Central Neighborhood: **Evan and Cheryl Nixon** 230 North 550 East



The West Neighborhood: **John and Linda Fossum** 181 North 980 East



Congratulations to all for your great efforts in helping to beautify our wonderful community!





Lindon Monthly Recycling Facts

September: Recycling Do's and Do Not's! What goes in that can?

Recycling can be confusing. Keep this list of what "can" and "cannot" be recycled in your commingled container handy. For additional information don't forget to visit the city website!

- Do Recycle:
 - Corrugated cardboard
 - o Paperboard: food boxes, paper towel rolls, etc.

- o Paper: magazines, junk mail, office paper, phonebooks, newspaper, paper grocery bags, etc.
- o Aluminum and steel food containers
- o Plastics: milk and juice jugs, shampoo bottles, detergent bottles, etc.

• Please do not use your Commingled Bin for these Items:

- Glass
- o Styrofoam
- o Food waste
- Green waste

HELPFUL RECYCING TIPS

- Food containers do not need to be washed thoroughly or even rinsed out. As long as food containers are scrapped clean they can be placed in your recycling bin.
- Plastic grocery bags are recyclable but are best left out of your recycling container. These light plastic bags are difficult to run through the sorting machinery at the recycling facility. Most major grocery stores (such as Smith's and Wal-Mart) provide a drop off site for used grocery bags. Please recycle your grocery bags this way.
- The garbage and recycling truck looks the same—are my materials actually being recycled? Absolutely! On occasion, a driver may service a garbage route, empty his truck, and then service recycling containers. The same truck can service both types of cans (garbage and recycling) in the same day. The loads are never mixed, however, if you do see a driver dump a garbage can and a recycling container back to back, this is likely due to contamination in the recycle container. Please remember to follow the guidelines above.
- To make sure you have enough room for recyclables in your cart, remember to break down all larger items such
 as boxes and even milk jugs. Taking the extra time to break down your boxes will give you added space in
 your container.











If you are interested in ordering a recycling can please contact the Lindon City Utilities Clerk at 801-785-5043 or email at slaidler@lindoncity.org.